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600 S.E. Bay Blvd. 
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Ginny Goblirsch 541-765-2193 
Dean Fleck 541-265-9275 
JoAnn Barton 541-574-6456 
Don Mathews 541-265-7171 
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Kevin Bryant, Commercial 
Marina Harbormaster 
541-270-5557 
Chris Urbach, South Beach 
Marina Harbormaster 
541-270-5558 
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Gina Nielsen, Marina Office 
Supervisor 
Phone 541-867-3321 
Fax 541-867-3352 
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Ron Smith, Terminal Manager 
Phone 541-265-9651 
Fax 541-574-1053 
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Combined Work Session &  
Regular Meeting , May 25, 6:00 p.m. 
Yaquina Bay Yacht Club  
750 SE Bay Blvd. Newport, OR 
 
www.portofnewport.com  

NOAA MOC-P Homeport Project Update  
        The NOAA MOC-P Homeport Project remains on 
schedule.  The building modification and relocation of Yaquina 
Bay Fruit Processors has been completed and the demolition 
and grading work finished early.  Cost savings from that phase 
of the work will be carried forward into the next phase.  With 
3,500 yards of recycled concrete laid down, along with 
imported rock, the site is essentially ready for the upland 
construction to begin.  Bids on the building shells have been 
received, and requests for bids to pre-purchase the piling 
material went out early due to an anticipated rise in the cost of 
steel piling material.  High aerial photographs are being taken 
of the site each month, as well as photographs by site cameras 
a couple of times each day.  Those photos will be compiled to 
create a time-lapse movie of the project being built.  For more 
information about the NOAA MOC-P Project, go to the Port of 
Newport’s website, www.portofnewport.com under Port 
Projects.   

  
International Terminal Project Update 

     The 95% documents have been received from KPFF 
Consulting Engineers and have been reviewed by the project 
team.  Final documents are expected on May 14, 2010.  The 
building footprints have been staked out and design 
modifications incorporated to reduce building costs and provide 
necessary infrastructure for Port and tenant operations.  NRC 
Environmental Services deployed a stocked storage container 
for emergency response equipment at the terminal, and a 
response vessel is moored at Port Dock-3.  A Request for 
Qualifications (RFQ) was sent out for a Cargo Market Analysis 
Study but that project has been postponed until the project is 
closer to completion in about three years.  Commissioner 
David Jincks will chair a committee, to include members of the 
public, to develop the operating standards for all phases of 
terminal activity, including safety standards practices.  That 
work will start soon, as traffic patterns will need to be 
established and regulated during the construction period.  
Additional information about the Terminal Renovation Project is 
available under Port Projects on the Port of Newport’s website, 
www.portofnewport.com.      
 

Budget Committee Meeting—Port of Newport 
     A public meeting of the Budget Committee of the Port of 
Newport, to discuss the budget for Fiscal Year July 1, 2010-
June 30, 2011, will be held at the Port of Newport Conference 
Room, 600 SE Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR, on Wednesday, 
May 12, 2010, at 5:30 p.m.  The purpose of the meeting is for 
the Budget Committee to receive the budget message and 
deliberate on the budget document.  A copy of the budget 
document may be obtained at the Budget Committee Meeting 
or from the Port office between the hours of 8:00 a.m.-5:00 
p.m. during business days following the Budget Committee 
Meeting. 
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05/01—Loyalty Day 
05/09—Mother’s Day 
05/12—Fishermen’s Forum 8:30-9:30 
a.m., Port Conference Room 
05/12—Budget Committee Meeting, Port 
Conference Room, 5:30 p.m. 
05/21-23—4th Annual Brewer’s Memorial 
Ale-Fest, Rogue Brewery, South Beach  
05/25—Regular Port Commission 
Meeting, 6:00 p.m., YBYC Club House 
05/27—Full Moon 
05/31—Memorial Day Holiday, Port 
Office Closed   
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     The terminal dock was busier in April 2010 than it 
was in February and March.  There were 66 vessels at 
the terminal during April.  That number is down from 109 
vessels in April of 2009.   
   
 
     

     
 
 
 
 
 
     Foulweather Trawl is working 
on whiting nets for the fleet.  
Some of the distant water boats 
will go south to participate in the 
California whiting fishery 
      
     ILWU Local 53 loaded a 
container for Rogue Ales’ 
overseas market on April 30, 
2010. 
      
     Personnel from Port 
Operations North helped unload 
the boats at the terminal when  
the Alaska fleet came home,.  It 
was reported that the distant 
water crews appreciated the new 
tie up cleats at the terminal.   

Aerial view of the terminal dock 
March 6, 2010 
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The South Side   
     The busy summer extended into a busy fall 
with a number of large groups checking into the 
RV Park at South Beach in September.  Good 
weather, good fishing, and lower gas prices 
have kept the RV Park, and the South Beach 
office and maintenance crews, occupied. 
     There has been marina activity, as well, 
especially with transient boats.  The waiting list 
for H-Dock has grown, with new customers on 
the list to rent slips as soon as they are 
available.  The office reports that the waiting list 
boats average about 40-feet in size.   
     Barb Martin, formerly a summer clerk at the 
South Beach office, has moved to the 
commercial marina office to replace Loanne 
DeMichele as accounts receivable clerk.   
fleet begins working on crab gear. 
    A new mobile office for project managers Day 
CPM has been installed at Port Dock 7. 
     F/V Gary Lee has been seized for non-
payment of moorage fees.  If the account is not 
settled before November 16, the boat will be 
auctioned. 
     The Port has acquired a new dump truck.  
The 1999 Ford truck has a 16-foot bed, which is 
a great improvement over the old blue dump  

 
 

 

The South Side  
      
     General Manager Don Mann, Commissioner 
Dean Fleck, and South Beach Harbormaster 
Chris Urbach met with representatives from the 
Longview Hills Fishing Club about streamlining 
boat traffic during the busy fishing days at South 
Beach, starting with the first salmon season in 
June.  Newport Police Department volunteers will 
be asked to help direct traffic at the launch ramp 
entrances, collect launch fees in advance, and 
keep traffic moving.  Port staff is looking into 
signage and will make some repairs to the old 
launch ramp, which will be used on the busy 
weekends.  
     Halibut season opens on May 13, 2010.  
Highway 20 will be closed at milepost 22 on the 
following weekend, May 14-16, when, weather 
permitting, about 900 feet of rock and soil will be 
blasted off the eastern side slope in order to tie in 
the new highway alignment.  The blast is 
scheduled for 6:00 p.m. on Friday and material 
will be removed from the highway by 6:00 a.m. 
the following Monday.   
     An assessment of fire damage to the RV 
Annex restroom has been made and a scope of 
work was presented to local contractors for the 
repairs and refurbishment of the restroom facility.   

 
R/V Mt. Mitchell 

(Photo courtesy of Global Seas LLC) 
 

The North Side 
      
     The research vessel Mt. Mitchell made two 
brief stops in Newport for crew change early in 
May.  Mt. Mitchell is a former NOAA vessel, 
now managed by Global Seas LLC in Seattle, 
WA. 
     There were 299 boats at the Port Dock 7 
hoist dock during the last month, a record-
breaking number.  Some of the boats were 
there for gear changes, and shrimp and slime 
eel seasons are underway so the boats were 
also offloading product.  The prospect of a 
good salmon season has brought back some 
fishermen not often seen around the Newport 
docks in recent years. 
     Jim Durkee and Kent Gibson from Port 
Operations North, and Mark Rahm and Fred 
Hauert from Port Operations South attended a 
refresher course in Portland to renew their haz-
mat certifications.  Kevin Bryant and Ray Carel 
will renew their certificates in May. 
     Yaquina Bay and the Yaquina River bar are 
scheduled for nineteen days of dredging this 
year, starting in mid-June or July 2010.   
     Three boats that the Port had seized for 
non-payment of moorage were sold outright in 
April.  A fourth Port-owned vessel was 
demolished at South Beach and put into a 20-
yard dumpster. 

 

The 1,000 Flags Memorial is installed at South Beach 
April 26, 2010 

(Photo courtesy of Tony Molina) 
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Minutes from the first meeting of the 
Port of Newport Board of Commissioners 

May 21, 1910 
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     Port staff is planning for displays, activities, and 
outreach programs for the Port of Newport’s 
centennial.  The Port is gathering stories and 
photographs, and help from the community is 
welcome.  The ports of Toledo and Alsea will 
celebrate their 100th birthdays this year, as well. 
 
     The first meeting of the Port of Newport Board of 
Commissioners was held on May 21, 1910 at 
Newport City Hall.  Commission President R.A. 
Bensell presided, and Commissioners George King, 
Ed Stocker, Thomas Leese, and J.A. Olssen were in 
attendance.  Matters concerning the commission at 
that time included a governmental survey map of the 
port district and drafting a set of by-laws for 
guidance of the board.  
 
     For more information on this local history project, 
visit the Port of Newport’s website at 
www.portofnewport.com.  
 
     The Port & Starboard newsletter is available 
in color on the Port’s website. 


